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Visitation will be from 2 to 3 p.m. Thursday, Jan. 28, at 
Knight-Confer Funeral Home, 1914 Memorial Ave., William-
sport, followed by a funeral service.

FUNERAL ARRANGEMENTS

BY KEVIN MERTZ
The Standard-Journal

MILTON — The Central 
Susquehanna LPN Career 
Center could be operating 
out of  a new location by the 
end of  2021.

In October, Central 
Susquehanna Intermediate 
Unit (CSIU) Executive Direc-
tor Dr. Kevin Singer con-
firmed the organization was 
looking to relocate the center 
from its current Lewisburg 
location to an annex building 
near CSIU’s main headquar-
ters on Lawton Lane, Milton.

At the time, Singer noted 
CSIU employees working in 
the building would be shift-
ing to telework or working 
out of  CSIU’s main building.

CSIU in October approved 
contracting HUNT Engi-
neers, Architects and Sur-
veyors, of  Towanda, to pro-
vide engineering and archi-
tectural services, as well as 
project management, for a 
CSIU office reorganization.

The services were con-
tracted at a cost not to exceed 
$92,500, to be drawn from the 

capital reserve budget.
CSIU Assistant Executive 

Director Dr. John Kurelja 
recently provided an update 
on the nursing center’s 
planned move to the annex 
building.

“Of  late, we’ve been 
meeting internally with the 
director of  the LPN center... 
to determine what the space 
needs are,” he said. “We’ve 
identified what those needs 
are.”

He hopes the move of  the 
LPN center to the annex 
building will be completed 
by December.

“We’ve certainly seen and 
heard stories about delays 
(in renovation and construc-
tion projects) due to COVID 
and manufacturing times,” 
Kurelja noted.

“The most exciting part 
is, while COVID has been 
a significant challenge for 
everyone on the health front, 
it has provided us with the 
opportunity to work differ-
ently,” he added. “(We can) 
reduce the footprint (of  
individuals working in office 

space) so that we can bring 
the LPN center into our tra-
ditional footprint of  square 
footage.”

Kurelja believes the center 
will successfully be relocat-
ed.

“I’m confident that it’s 
going to happen,” he said. 
“We are really excited about 
having them closer to the 
main building, and the prox-

imity to the highway.
“It will be convenient for 

(students) to come to the 
center, and to grow the pro-
gram.”

Singer previously noted 
the importance of  having the 
LPN center located in close 
proximity to the Central 
Susquehanna Valley Trans-
portation (CSVT) project. 
The northern section of  the 
highway is expected to be 
completed in 2022.

By relocating the center to 
the annex building, there’s 
also room for expansion.

“Should there be a need, 
we have the space to grow, 
both in the (annex) and also 
with the land that we own in 
the cul-de-sac there,” Kurelja 
said. “There’s lots of  oppor-
tunity to grow.”

Both Kurelja and LPN 
center Director Dr. Timothy 
Campbell noted that the 
program has been continu-
ing to operate through the 
COVID-19 pandemic.

Campbell said the center 
has been holding virtual 
classes and clinical exercises 

since the onset of  the pan-
demic in March.

“We had the opportunity to 
participate in a few clinical 
rotations in late summer,” 
Campbell said. “Due to 
rising COVID cases, we are 
again totally online.”

He noted that some stu-
dents work in health care 
facilities and have provided 
care to COVID-19 patients. 
He said that’s one reason 
why it’s important for the 
school to hold virtual classes 
at this time.

“Our students have not 
had any direct care experi-
ence with COVID patients in 
their student roles,” Camp-
bell said.

“We have had several 
agencies reach out to see if  
we would be willing to par-
ticipate in (COVID-19) vac-
cination clinics, which we 
are willing to do,” he added. 
“(We) have not had any fur-
ther communication related 
to specific dates.”

Staff writer Kevin Mertz can be 

reached at 570-742-9671 or email 

kevin@standard-journal.com.

LPN center could move by year’s end
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HARRISBURG (AP) — The 
Republican-controlled Sen-
ate passed a measure Tues-
day to take some emergency 
management power away 
from Pennsylvania’s gover-
nors as lawmakers struck 
out at Gov. Tom Wolf’s 
handling of  the pandemic 
response.

The Senate voted, 28-20, 
in a clash that fell largely 
along partisan lines. Every 
Republican backed it, while 
every one of  Wolf’s fellow 
Democrats, except for one, 
opposed it.

Passage by both the House 
and Senate before Feb. 18 can 

ensure that it gets on Penn-
sylvania’s May 18 primary 
ballot, when it can go to vot-
ers for a final decision in a 
statewide referendum.

During floor debate, 
Republicans used words like 
“monarchy,” “authoritarian” 
and “dictator” to describe 
Wolf’s business shutdown 
orders that were designed 
to stem the spread of  the 
coronavirus. Pennsylvania’s 
90-day disaster declarations 
last substantially longer 
than just about every other 
state’s and require addition-
al accountability to the Leg-
islature, supporters say.

Courts have repeatedly 
backed Wolf’s use of  his 
emergency power to issue 
masking orders or limit busi-
ness activity during the pan-
demic. In any case, Wolf’s 
administration has said lift-
ing the emergency disaster 
declaration would not affect 
powers such as those, which 
rest on the state’s Disease 
Prevention and Control Act.

Wolf  otherwise has said 
that inserting lawmakers 
into disaster declarations 
would politicize the state’s 
emergency response mech-
anisms and hinder its abil-
ity to respond effectively to 

disasters.
Lifting the declaration now 

would leave Pennsylvania as 
the only state without such 
an order in place and cost it 
federal aid, Wolf’s office has 
said.

The amendment would 
end an emergency disaster 
declaration after 21 days, 
unless lawmakers approve 
an extension through a 
majority vote. It also gives 
lawmakers, with a two-thirds 
majority vote, the ability to 
end a disaster declaration.

Wolf  first issued an emer-

gency order in early March 
for 90 days, the maximum 
allowed, and has since 
extended it every 90 days.

Under state law, an emer-
gency disaster declaration 
gives governors the authori-
ty to issue or rescind execu-
tive orders and regulations, 
access stockpiles of  emer-
gency supplies and equip-
ment and suspend laws or 
regulations that govern state 
agencies.

Executive orders have the 
force of  law, under emergen-
cy disaster law.

Limits on governor’s disaster 
authority nears statewide vote

SUNBURY — Small busi-
nesses impacted by the 
COVID-19 pandemic in the 
City of  Sunbury may be eli-
gible to receive up to $7,500 to 
assist in economic recovery.

The Small Business Sup-
port Grant Program is being 
offered in response to the 
COVID-19 pandemic to sup-
port hard-hit businesses and 
is funded with a $40,000 enti-
tlement Community Devel-
opment Block Grant-CARES 
Act (CDBG-CV). Eligible 
businesses must be located 
in the city limits of  the City 
of  Sunbury and be able to 
document negative impacts 
of  the COVID-19 shutdown/
mitigation efforts.

The grants can be used to 
pay utility payments, rent/

mortgage payments, payroll, 
inventory and supplies, and 
marketing/advertising costs 
as relief  for the negative 
impacts COVID-19 has had 
on the business. Applicants 
are required to declare all 
other programs and awards 
they have received in 
response to the coronavirus 
to ensure there will be no 
duplication of  benefits.

Applications can be found 
at www.sunburypa.org or 
https://sunburyrevitaliza-
tion.org.

Applications will be 
accepted from Feb. 1 to 28. 
Awards will be made in 
March.

Sunbury Revitalization 
Inc. (SRI) will provide the 
grants to Sunbury business-

es, as allocated by the City 
of  Sunbury. SRI is managing 
the program on behalf  of  the 
city. Sunbury Revitalization 
Inc. is a nonprofit organiza-
tion dedicated to promoting 
economic development, 
instilling pride, and fostering 
a sense of  community in the 
City of  Sunbury and the sur-
rounding area.

SEDA-Council of  Gov-
ernments (SEDA-COG) is 
administering the CDBG 
funds and ensuring compli-
ance.

For more information, 
Sunbury businesses may 
contact City Administrator 
Derrick Backer at 570-286-
7820 or dbacker@sunburypa.
org.

Small business support grant 
open to Sunbury businesses

HARRISBURG — Good-
will Keystone Area has 
announced it is temporarily 
halting donations through-
out its 22-county service ter-
ritory until the end of  Feb-
ruary in order to get current 

inventory sorted and out to 
the organization’s retail loca-
tions.

While collections of  donat-
ed goods are temporarily 
halted, Goodwill’s 44 retail 
stores remain open.

Goodwill temporarily halts 
community donations


